PRINCIPAL’S
MESSAGE:

Dear Students, Parents & Teachers

Kindergarten enrolments for 2106 are now open. If you have a child of school age or
know of someone who does, please download a form from our website or visit the school
office and ask for an enrolment form. We will be having an Open Day for new Kindy
families on 15t April from 9.15am to 10.15.am. We will meet in the area outside the office.

Last week was Catholic Schools Week and there are lots of news items on our website that
show the open day activities that occurred throughout the week. It was great to see so
many parents involved in the classrooms.

We also had our P&F meeting last week to discuss the results of the survey regarding the
fete. It was agreed that we would not be holding a fete in 2015 but would be happy to hear
from any parents who would like to explore the possibility again for 2016. We also
discussed some alternative fund-raising activities for the children and will advise you of
these later (see P&F minutes on the website). A reminder also that the hot cross bun
orders need to be in by Friday 20t March so they can be processed and handed out
before the holidays. The P&F are currently seeking a parent helper for the position of
Treasurer. It is not an arduous job but helps the committee keep track of funds across the
year. If you are interested in this position please call me at school or Mrs Jodi Gerardis on
0404870810.

Year 5P under the direction of Mrs Parker, began a drive this week to collect T-shirts for
the victims of the Vanuatu cyclone. We have already collected 100 shirts and are hoping to
have more by Thursday when they will be packaged and sent overseas. This is a great
initiative to help our neighbours in their time of need. If you can donate, please send in a
T-shirt or shirt (any size) to school by this Thursday.

As Easter draws closer we will be having some events to mark the end of the Lenten
Season. On Thursday 2nd April, we will assemble in the playground at 9.15am for our Holy
Week celebrations. The children will re-enact the events of Jesus’ Passion. After the
holidays we will complete the event with a celebration of Jesus’ resurrection on Tuesday
21stApril. On Monday 27t April we will have a remembrance ceremony for ANZAC Day.
This will be a special ceremony to commemorate 150yrs of ANZAC history. Parents are
very welcome to attend and details of these events will follow.



Principal’s Message (cont’d):

With less than two weeks before the state election, I urge you to contact your local MPs
and candidates to talk to them about the importance of capital works funding for Catholic
schools in Western Sydney. Without capital works funding for Catholic schools, it will be
difficult to meet growing enrolment demands for Catholic schooling. This will place an
even greater burden on the tax payer if places for these children need to be found in
government schools.

Recently, our Executive Director of Schools, Greg Whitby met with Minister Adrian Piccoli
to urge him to consider the needs of the 25% of children and, no commitment to capital
works funding was made. [ urge you to email your local STATE member, Mr Tony Issa and
STATE opposition candidate, to tell them that capital works funding is an important issue
for you in the upcoming election.

Over the course of the term we have, together, dealt with some issues that affect the life of
the school and in particular our children. It is not possible to consult with the community
on every issue that faces our school but we endeavour to seek parent’s opinions as much
as possible. If you have any concerns particularly about learning, you can make an
appointment to see me or the Assistant Principal (Mrs Garzaniti) at any time.

It is my firm belief that school and home should always work together to provide the best
learning outcomes for the children.

Have a great week

Michael Hopley

Principal

Office News:

Exemption Forms

NOT required if students are absent from school for a period of less than 10 days. Please
see school website for details (Parents - Notes & Forms - Administration Forms).

Uniform Shops

Winter uniforms are now available for purchase every Thursdays & Saturdays 8.30am-
10.00am, until the end of term which is 02 April. We will reopen Saturday 18t April
8.30am-10.00am. For all enquiries, please contact Elle: 0421216414 or email
elle@ozfashions.com.au




Our Spnsors:

REYSTAMNES
AMILY
OCTORS

02 9631 5900
Shop 5/ 6-10 Kippax Street
Greystanes, NSW, 2145
Fully Bulk Billing
Open Monday to Friday 9am -6pm
Saturdays 9am to 1lpm

Closed Public Holidays
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Provide orthodontic treatment to children,
adolescents and adults

Utilize state of art technology

Friendly, caring and personalised environment
Over 25 years clinical experience

Orthodontic Instructor at Sydney University

LICENSED PLUMBER  DRAINER  GASFITTER

E. MAGRI PLUMBING SERVICES »r1.
STEPHEN MAGRI Mobile: 0412 926 185

Licence No L 11703 ABN 83 111 970 024
e.magriplumbing@bigpond.com Ph/Fax:(02) 9625 3353

FREE TRIAL!!!

Present this coupon at one of our classes for a
complimentary free trial at any of the following venues,

Ringrose PS, Widemere PS, Seven Hills Indoor Sports,
Blacktown Leisure Centre & Blacktown PCYC. Venue

times am on our websie.

& JoEYS|

Soccer Fun Program for
and aged 3-5 years

ST. MARY KINDERGARTEN \
Long Day Care & Preschool %
¥/

0 - 6 YEARS OLD 7AM - 6PM ENROL NOW

» We have been operating for more than 20 years with an excellent reputation
 Education & School Readiness & Transition into School programs

¢ Come and meet our friendly and experienced team

We use electronic programming for individual and group experiences

based on EYLF learning outcomes Electronic portfolios containing

learning stories and evidence of learning experiences are emailed to

families

www. Soccajooys.com 1300 787 735

13 Hampden Rd, South Wentworthville - Ph. 9896 4504 - Mob. 0421 303 257



Our Sponsors:

Lesley Kreig Physiotherapy
& Sports Injuries Clinic

Lesley Kreig

B.Sc.(Anat) PGD Physiotherapy
MAPA / MAAOMT
Orthopaedic Manipulative Physiotherapist
Prov. No. 21040918

Shop 37A
Old Prospect Rd. Tel/Fax : (02) 9896 8014
Greystanes NSW 2145 Mobile : 0418 467 416
Vltimate “Better Health for
Tomorrow”
A ealt/z

Greystanes V

(02) 9756 5633 -
30 Carnation Street
Greystanes, NSW 2145

Speech Pathology | Dietitian

Physiotherapy
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LASER HAIR REMOVAL SPECIALIST
& BEAUTY TREATMENT

Call Rose By Appointment Only
On 0418 252 087
47 Cooma Road, Greystanes 2145
www.foreverbeautifulskincareclinic.com.au

TracyRoberts

real estate

Phone: 9631 3544
www.tracyroberts.com.au

“Proudly supporting our local community”

mail@tonytennis.com

Merrylands - Fairfield - Guildford - Greystanes - Pemulway - Pendle Hill
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OVER 25 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE

v ALz Tvpes oF consTRucTion CONSTRUCTIONS 24
ASS DIP APP SC Healtk & Building
Gold Lic No. R97665
EXTENSIONS & RENOVATIONS
Ph: 9896 2738
ACN: 096 970 704 Mob: 0417 291 639
ABN: 29 096 970 704 Fax: 9863 5945

Greystanes Cricket Club Registrations

All Ages U 10”s - U 16”s & Seniors

In2Cricket also available Us’s—Ug’s

Tom Adams
9636 6304

Steve Mifsud
0439222101

greystanescricket.com.au

Advanced Tuition

Dr. Jason Misciali

K=12, University

All subjects

One on one tution/Group tuition.
(B Med Sci, MPH, MB BS, Dip Ed)

Phone: 0403 213072




Our Sponsors:
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with jazz, ballet, hip-hop, aerobics,
fitness and exercise in the one class. p

Affordable, fun classes for girls and women
from 3 years

e — lifelong friendships
Guildford-Greystanes Physie

Chris - 0414 969 719
www.guildfordgreystanesphysie.com

FOOTBALL

info@asrfoothall.com.au
(02) 9648 8878
1300 AS ROMA

SOCCERTOTTIES.COM.AU

Simpliafy Funerals

Simply Affordable.

Thinking about vour own fuseral is not an easy thiog to do.
A prepaid funeral with Simplicity teday can cost
less than $6,500 with NO additional costs or interest charges.

Call Colia Grinyer, Manager at our Liverpool branch on
9822 4758 to find out more or visit www.simplicityfunerals.com.au
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Health and Fitness Stud
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Crossfit and Kids CrossFit Classes
Boot Camp
Personal Training

Ph960472992
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EKEI'TCHENS

www.powneysupremekitchens.com.au

Servicing the local community for over 30 yecars

Chris Powney: 9756 6120 or 0418 297 060

Showroom: Corner of Newton &Toohey Roads,

Wetherill Park
Specialising in Kitchen Renovations
New kitchens, Vanity units, Laundry fit outs

Entertainment units & Office fit outs
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O CATHERINE'S
L NCUTTING

Phone: 9896 8240
Mob: 0403 428 686

S, 41 Maple St Greystanes NSW 2145

Maltese &5 spokan in the saloon

attic

where beautiful stories begin
christenings * weddings * bomboniere
invitations % children’s gifts

level 1, 142 victoria road, north parramatta
t — 02 9683 5459

www.lilysattic.com.au




Our Sponsors:

Charlies Fencing

Charlie Micallef

POOL, GARDEN, COLOUR BOND
AND GLASS FENCES
Phone: 9636 7294

Piano/Keyboard Lessons for

Beginners

*Piano/keyboard Practical & Theory
*Learn for Fun or AMEB Exam Preparation

*Private Lessons
*Experience Teaching Young Students Piano
*All Ages Welcome
*Family Discounts for multiple children in one
family
*Based in Pendle Hill 2145 and St Clair 2759 or
Teach Lessons at your Home for no additional
charge

Call Sarah: 0404 172 670

Swimming Pool Renovations

Matilda Pebble P/L

* Resurfacing of painted or marble sheen pools with smooth
pebblecrete finish

* Wide range of colours available

PH: Ralph for free quote on:

0409 273 327




